

Canberra Health Services

Mr Mark Jay Organiser Health Services Union

via email: mark.jay@hsu.asn.au

Dear Milay

Draft Canberra Health Services (CHS) Nursing and Midwifery Workforce Plan

The draft CHS Nursing and Midwifery Workforce Plan 2022-23 (the plan) has been developed with input and feedback from across the services. The plan is focussed on meeting the current needs of the community we serve, as well as ensuring we continue to build a sustainable workforce that is future fit and able to handle the changing pressures of healthcare delivery.

The plan has been developed in line with the CHS Strategic Plan 2020-23 and has a focus on making CHS a great place to work with the five guiding principles as outlined in the 'Our People Framework'.

Consistent with Section G1 of the ACT Public Sector Health Professionals Enterprise Agreement 2021-2022, I am writing to provide a copy of the plan, along with the consultation paper, to the Health Services Union (HSU) and invite you to provide feedback.

All feedback should be emailed to CHS.WorkforcePlanning@act.gov.au by **5pm Tuesday, 29 March 2022.**

CHS looks forward to the consultation process and the opportunity to seek feedback from the HSU on the draft plan.

Kind regards

Karen Grace

Executive Director

Nursing & Midwifery and Patient Support Services

Canberra Health Services

8 March 2022